
MINUTES FOR THE AUGUST 15, 2024 MEETING OF THE CATHARINE TOWNSHIP BOARD 

OF SUPERVISORS 

 

 

Catharine Township’s regular monthly meeting began at 7:00 PM at the Catharine Township Municipal 

Building with supervisors Heather Flaig/Secretary and Ralph Rispoli/Supervisor. Ken 

Brenneman/Treasurer was absent. Road master Michael Fay was present. 

 

Visitors: Richard Latker, Bev Dunn, Julie Walters, Dotty Hoffner, Greg Haney, Dolores Chamberlain, 

Robert Aurandt, Cami Chamberlain, Wayne Baker, Dylan Baker, Natalie Gorsuch, Christy Baker, Scott 

Baker, Dorcus Johnson, Dave Deters, Matthew Corle, Kayla Corle, James Blough, Darren Brubaker 

 

A motion was made by Heather Flaig to accept the minutes as written for July 11, 2024, seconded by 

Ralph Rispoli. 

 

A motion was made by Heather Flaig to accept the financial report, seconded by Ralph Rispoli. 

 

Hemlock Road. Still waiting for DEP to issue the permit to install new pipe. 

 

Environmental Protection Agency performed a walk-thru at the Williamsburg Farm Show Building to 

get a lay out of where the fly ask is. They will return in late September to follow -up. 

 

The township is still looking into credit cards that offer cash back or statement credit. 

 

The Township’s Solicitor is not able to make every meeting due to having another obligation. The 

Supervisors will look into changing the date of the regular meetings. 

 

The Lease for rental of a Backhoe is coming close to its end. Heather Flaig made a motion to advertise, 

seconded by Ralph Rispoli. 

 

Wayne Baker expressed issues and concerns regarding the township, township property, township staff, 

and how it is run. Mr. Baker asked about Oak Alley improvements and stated he had the property on the 

corner, Chamberlain’s, surveyed. 

 

There were concerns from several residents regarding trucks and equipment sitting on the property and 

asking why they were not in the garage. A group of residents went into the garage to look around.  

 

Bear Crossing Road has a sinking hole that needs fixed. 

 

Several residents requested a list of bills that the township pays. 

 

Someone has been using the Township dumpster for their personal garbage. The resident will be 

notified. 

 

Heather Flaig made a motion to go into executive session regarding personnel issues, seconded by Ralph 

Rispoli.  

 

Heather Flaig made a motion to go back into regular session, seconded by Ralph Rispoli. 

 

Roadmaster Report 



Nothing at this time. 

 

Supervisors Report  

None at this time 

 

Heather Flaig made a motion to pay bills, seconded by Ralph Rispoli.  

  

Heather Flaig made a motion to adjourn at 8:45pm, seconded by Ralph Rispoli. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Heather Flaig, Secretary/Supervisor 


